
 SACRED HEART CATHEDRAL BULLETIN 
  406 Steele Street, Whitehorse, Yukon, Y1A 2C8 

                    Phone: (867) 667-2437     email:office@sacredheartcathedral.ca                         
                                                             www.sacredheartcathedral.ca 

August 14-20, 2022                               20th Sunday in ordinary time 

Saturday Eucharist 

5:00 p.m. 

 

Sunday Eucharist 

9:00 a.m. 10:30 a.m.  

12:00 p.m. (French) 

7:00 p.m. 

 

Weekday Eucharist  

Mon to Fri - 12:10 p.m. 

 

Adoration of the Blessed 

Sacrament 

Thursday - 1:00 – 8:00 p.m.   

 

Reconciliation 

Monday to Friday - 11:30 – 

12:00 pm  

Saturday – 4:00 – 4:45 p.m. 

(or call for an appointment) 

 

Baptism Preparation 

The first & second Fridays 

of each month at 7pm in 

rectory. 

 

Bishop 

Most Reverend Hector Vila 

Parish Rector 

Fr. Slawomir Szwagrzyk 

 

Communauté Francophone 

Catholique: 

Hélène Lapensée 

Phone: (867)393-4791 

Email: 

cfcyukon@klondiker.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WEEKLY EVENTS, CELEBRATIONS & MASS INTENTIONS 

Sunday, August 14th      
                                   9am:  For all parishioners       10:30 am:  + Paul Graafen 
                                                        7:00 pm + Gregorio & + Felisa  Galamiton 
        Monday         15     12:10 pm           Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary                                                                   
        Tuesday        16     12:10 pm           + Margaret Graafen           
        Wednesday       17     12:10 pm           Birthday blessings for Patrick Batoon   
        Thursday           18       12:10 pm 
         Friday               19       12:00 pm                                                              
         Saturday        20         5:00 pm           + Norman Morrison          

                                         
                                    The Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
                                                                              August 15 
The Solemnity of the Assumption gives each of us great hope as we contemplate this one facet of the beautiful 
woman of faith, our Blessed Mother. Mary moves us by example and prayer to grow in God’s grace, to be 
receptive to His will, to convert our lives through sacrifice and penance, and seek that everlasting union in the 
heavenly Kingdom 

Marian Consecration Daily Prayer 
 
Our Lady of the Cape, Queen of the Holy Rosary, Queen of 
Canada; I offer and give my prayers, sacrifices, good works, 
time, talent and treasure to your Immaculate Heart, to do with 
as you please, for the greater Glory of God. 
I thank God the Father, for choosing you to be my heavenly 
Mother. I thank God the Son, for giving you to me as He was 
dying for my sins and those of the whole world on the cross. I 
thank God the Holy Spirit, for the graces He gives me through 
you. 
Help me by your prayers to be faithful to your vows of my 
Baptism. Help me by your prayers to accomplish all that God 
has planned for me in advance to do. Amen. 

 

http://www.sacredheartcathedral.ca/
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                 BLESSED FATHER FREDERIC JANSSOONE O.F.M. – BEATIFICATION: 

Father Frederic Janssoone, a Franciscan friar was born on November 19 th , 
1838, in Guyvelde, in the Flemish flatlands of northern France.  He entered the 
Franciscan Order and was ordained on August 17, 1870.  He was in the Holy 
Land for twelve years where he served ten years as Custos or the Franciscan 
Superior of the Holy Land.  Starting in 1888 he established a commissariat of 
the Holy Land in Trois-Rivières and became the first director of pilgrimages 
at Our Lady of the Cap Shrine. A remarkable preacher and a prolific writer, he 
spread the devotion to Our Lady of the Cape and to the Passion of Our Lord 
throughout the province of Quebec and established the Third Order of St. 
Francis.  After earning the reputation of being a saint, he died in Montreal on 
August 4 th , 1916. His body rests at 860 St-Maurice Street in Trois-
Rivières.  Pope John Paul II declared him blessed on September 25 th , 1988, 
one hundred years following his witnessing of the opening of the eyes of the 
statue of Our Lady of the Cape. 



 
 CONGRATULATIONS to Scarlett Louise Penney who was baptized last  July 31st. 

Baptismal forms are found at our website, at the praish office or by the entrance of the church. Prior to 
your child’s baptism, parents must attend the baptismal preparation sesssions  on the 1st and 2nd Fridays 
of the month at 7:00PM at the rectory. 

 First Reconciliation and First Communion are open for Grade 3Catechesis will start in October, every 
Tuesdays at 6:30PM at the rectory.  For Grade 4s who already received  the Holy Communion but wish 
to conitnue their Catechesis can also come on Tuesdays. 
Registration forms are found at our website, at the parish office or at the front of the church. Registration 
accepted anytime. Please attach a copy of your child’s baptismal certificate upon submission of your 
registration form. A workbook for the classes can also be purchased at the parish office. 

 

Every baptized person not yet confirmed can & should receive the sacrament of confirmation. The 
preparation for confirmation aims to lead the Christian toward more intimate union with Christ. 
Preparation for Confirmation is open for children who are in Grade 7. Catechesis will start in  October. 
Starting date TBA. 
Registration forms are available at the parish website, at the parish office or at the front of the church. 
Registration is accepted anytime. Please attach a copy of your child’s baptismal certificate upon 
submission of the registration form. A workbook for the catechesis can also be purchased at the office. 

 We are looking for adult catechists who will prepare our children for First Reconciliation/ First Holy 
Communion and Confirmation this fall. Classes are held only once a week from October to May. Anyone 

who wants to serve the community, please contact the office or our parish priest. 

 THANK YOU for continously supporting your parish. The total Sunday collection for 5 Sundays  in July 
is $12.285.00 Thank you. God bless you always. 

To succeed in your intention, entrust yourselves to the Blessed Virgin Mary always,  

                                     but especially in moments of difficulty and darkness. – St. John Paul II    

                                                                  



DE SEMAINE EN SEMAINE 

 

Le 14 août   2022 

 

20 è dimanche du Temps Ordinaire  

Seigneur viens vite à mon secours! Ps 39 (40), 2,3,4,18 

 « Je ne suis pas venu mettre la paix sur la terre, maais bien plutôt la 

division. » Luc 12, 49-53 

 

 

Le Célébrant aujourd’hui le 14 août :  

                                                                                                                                             Masque à votre discrétion 

 

 

Le 20 : Zoé Légère-Melanson 

   Lundi le 15 août nous célébrons l’Assomption de la Vierge Marie. Choisie en 1881 comme Patronne 

des Acadiens. 

La solennité célèbre la glorieuse Assomption de Marie au ciel ; fête de son destin de plénitude et de 
béatitude, de la glorification de son âme immaculée et de son corps virginal, de sa parfaite configuration 
au Christ ressuscité. Ordo 2021-2022 

 

   

Intention de prière du Saint-Père pour le mois d’août 

Pour les petits et moyens entrepreneurs 

Prions pour les petits et moyens entrepreneurs, 

durement touchés par la crise économique et sociale. 

Qu’ils puissent trouver les moyens nécessaires 

à la poursuite de leur activité 

au service de leurs communautés. 

 VISITE DE NOTRE-DAME DU CAP 

Visite de trois semaines de la statue pèlerine de Notre-Dame du Cap à la fin de l’été, du 26 

août au  

16 septembre 2022. Cette année marque le 75e anniversaire de la consécration du Canada au 

Cœur Immaculé de Marie. C’était en 1953 que la Statue a visité notre diocèse pour la 

dernière fois.  

Le 28 août de 13h à 14h les francophones auront la chance de venir visiter Notre-Dame du 

Cap à  la Cathédrale Sacred Heart et en apprendre plus sur son histoire en écoutant Jean-

Sébastien Blais qui a travaillé plusieurs été sur le site de Notre-Dame du Cap au Cap-de-la-

Madeleine et aussi en visionnant le vidéo ‘’Le Pont des Roses’’.  

Elle fait partie de notre héritage et patrimoine comme francophone ! 

  

Bonne Rentrée scolaire à toutes et tous,  
                                                          Étudiant(e)s et professeurs! 

 

 


